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PASTORAL TEAM
Pastor: 
Fr. Chris Gevaert crgevaert@dol.ca

Coordinator of Youth Ministry:
Christine Coyle ccoyle@dol.ca

Parish Nurse: 
Sr. Linda Parent ldparent@dol.ca 

SUPPORT STAFF
Secretary:  Liz Desmarais
Custodian:  Carol Lemire

Office Hours: Monday to Friday 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM

Weekend Masses:
 Saturday Vigil - 5:00 PM
            Sunday - 9:30 AM, 11:15 AM

Weekday Masses:
 Tuesday    7:00 PM
 Wednesday 8:30 AM
 Thursday   8:30 AM 
 Friday    8:30 AM

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
 Saturday 11AM - 12 NOON

Weddings: the couple is to contact the parish priest
at least 9 months in advance of a desired wedding date.

Baptism: Contact the parish office

1947 Meldrum Road, Windsor, Ontario   N8W 4E3
Phone: 519-948-4133           Fax: 519-948-4134

Email: mpbwin@dol.ca    Website: www.mostpreciousblood.ca

Centred in Christ, we are a welcoming community sharing our talents and
goodness, joyfully celebrating and reaching out to all.

Central Plumbing
(519) 253-5774

compliments of
Mike Beneteau

Canadian Carpet
& Flooring

"Call Us For Friendly Advice"
7135 Wyandotte St. E.
cacarpet@jet2.net

519-944-4488
www.canadiancarpetandflooring.com

Carl Idzinski 
Sales Representative

B 519-979-1717

C 519-817-8891

cski50@hotmail.com

Guardian
™

Part of the                        family of pharmacies.

Walk-in Clinics on-site
please call for hours

Guardian Fontainebleu Pharmacy
2901 Grandview (at Rivard)
Windsor, Ont.  (519) 948-1422
Sandwich Pharmacy
3211 Sandwich St., 
Windsor, Ont.  (519) 254-8247
Forest Glade Pharmacy
3145 Forest Glade Drive
 (Forest Glade Plaza),
Windsor, Ont.  (519) 979-9200

Westminster IDA Prescription Centre
5115 Tecumseh Rd. E., 
Windsor, Ont.  (519) 944-0001
Toll Free: 1-888 275-5510
IDA Prescription Centre
1909 Tecumseh Rd. E., Windsor, Ont.  (519) 977-0090

HEAVENLY REST
FAMILY OF CATHOLIC

CEMETERIES

Why Pre-plan?  Why Now?
Call today to find out more!

519-969-4836
unsurpassed burial,

cremation, crypt
and memorial options

Pre-plan with Heavenly Rest

5005 Howard Avenue
www.HeavenlyRestCemeteries.com

Bibles, Candles, Crosses, Rosaries
First Communion & Confirmation

Special Orders

2475 Central Ave.  519-944-9780
www.briseboisonline.com

PAT & HANK S
                     Great

                     Fish n' Chips...

                     Since 1955!

3163 Tecumseh Rd. E.    519-948-0111
5622 Wyandotte St. E.     519-945-4221
12213 Tecumseh Rd. E.  519-739-0638

Cecile Gauthier
Bookkeeping & Tax Services

Over 30 years experience

BOOKKEEPING
PAYROLL 

PERSONAL INCOME TAX

1-1502 Polonia Park Pl.

519-966-4916

Dr. Jennifer R. Strong BSc, ND
Naturopathic Doctor

Natural Health for Your Family
1928 Wyandotte St. E.

519-258-4000

Mena's
CLEANERS & ALTERATIONS

DRY CLEANING
10% OFF DRY CLEAN only

with coupon 
4606 Tecumseh Rd. E.

519-945-6355

BRISEBOIS
CHRISTIAN

BOOKSTORE & GIFT SHOPPE

WELLNESS CENTRE

Real Choice
Realty Inc., Brokerage

Aesthetics
Hand & Foot Care

Hair Care
Wash • Cut • Style
Roller Set • Colour

10% off Seniors & Students
Zoe:  519-562-8451

Blue Flame

A PLACE TO GROWA PLACE TO GROW

CHILDCARECHILDCARE

St. Angela site          Mon-Fri 6:30am - 8:00pm
St. Christopher site                 6:00am - 5:30pm

Hot meals & Snacks provided...

Full time ECE Qualified staff

519-252-8707
Newly renovated & now accepting infants

newborn - 12 years. Extended hours:

Trains • RC
Model Kits • Airbrushes

3895 Tecumseh Rd. E.
519 945 5471

www.WindsorHobbies.com

3600 Tecumseh Rd. E.     519-948-4158
1197 Ouellette Ave.         519-256-8261

www.kippingtire.com

GIVING BACK TO THE CHURCH! I WILL MAKE $100
DONATION TO CHURCH BUILDING FUND FOR EVERY

TRANSACTION WITH ANYONE FROM THE PARISH

THE PERFECT TO ADVERTISESPOTSPOT

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL 1-800-268-2637

2 great locations:
2541 Jefferson &

1680 Tecumseh E.
10% off all pet accessories

(food items not included)
Expires Oct. 31, 2013

HANGING

LOCAL
LOCAL
LOCAL

Since 1970

JENNIFER
BARTNIK
Sales Representative

  519-562-8473
          Jennifer.Bartnik@century21.ca

Dan Dupuis
Insurance/Financial Advisor

3195 Tecumseh Rd.
519-948-8886

dan_dupuis@cooperators.ca

JANISSE FUNERAL HOME
By Arbor Memorial

DOUGLAS
KRYSTIA

Managing
Funeral Director

1139 Ouellette Ave.  (519) 253-5225
JanisseFuneralHome.ca

 

With Great 
Expectation 

 
In the lead up to the Christmas Season there 

can often be as part of the many chores and 

activities the establishment of great 

expectations for what we want the season to 

bring to our family and community.  Many 

times the lived experience of the Christmas 

Season seldom lives up to the expectations we 

have invested in them.   
 

Often times it is however, in our unmet 

expectations that the in breaking of God’s love 

meets us.  We can only imagine how many 

expectations that Mary and Joseph had to let 

go of in order to experience the grace of the 

Christ child.   The apostles themselves would 

have to let go of their expectation of who the 

Messiah was in order to embrace the reality of 

how Jesus would make himself known as the 

Messiah. 
 

Perhaps this Christmas we can look for the 

indwelling of Christ in our unmet expectations 

and disappointments.  It seems to me that God 

makes himself known precisely at the time 

when all of humanity’s hopes and expectations 

seem lost.  May you and your family discover 

the joy of finding Christ in your unfulfilled 

expectations. 
 

On behalf of the entire staff of Most Precious 

Blood Parish, we wish your family a Blessed 

Christmas Season and Happy New Year.   

 

Fr. Chris, Sr. Linda, Christine, Carol and Liz 



FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
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MASS INTENTIONS 

December 30th – January 3rd  
 
 
Monday, Dec. 30   - No Mass 
 
 
 
Tuesday, Dec. 31  - 5 pm New Year’s Eve   
  

 
     

Wed.  Jan. 1  - 10 am New Year’s Day 
   

     
 
Thurs. 8:30 AM  - No Mass 
 
   
 
Friday 8:30 AM  - No Mass 
    

  HEALING THOUGHTS… 
Sometimes the busy-ness of the 
season can create undue stress. 
With holidays approaching and the 
challenges of getting things 
prepared it is okay to give yourself 
permission to say, “I cannot do this 
right now.”  Just remember you can 
give yourself permission to stay at 
home if need be.  In time, some of 
these holiday events and parties 
will be celebrated again.  I find 
that at times the cycle of life 
matches the season, but at other 
times, it does not.  That’s okay 
too!  Therefore, it is incumbent to 
be gentle with yourself if you find 
the season of Christmas is difficult 
and hard to get into.  God knows 
this and is compassionate no matter 
what season it is.  Be at peace and 
take care of yourself.  God’s heart 
is attached to yours. 
 
 

 
 
Nowhere in the world has so great a miracle occurred 
as in that little stable in Bethlehem; here God and 
man became one.”       

Thomas A Kempis  
 

Youth Ministry Update 
Youth  group  at Most  Precious  Blood  is  open  to 
anyone  in  grades  5  through  8. Meetings  run  on 
Monday  nights  from  7‐8:30pm.  The  hour  and  a 
half is full of fun activities, such as, games, prayer, 
ice  breakers,  getting  to  know  other  activities, 
snacks,  small  group discussions  and more. There 
are  times  we  head  out  and  go  on  a  field  trip. 
Permission  forms  and  calendars  are  always  sent 
home with all the details. At youth group we have 
almost  40  dedicated  youth  leaders  that  come 
every Monday to share their faith with the youth 
and to build relationships with them. Youth group 
is  a wonderful way  for  your  child  to meet  new 
friends,  to  grow  in  their  faith  and  to have  a  fun 
time out. Our first youth group of 2014 will be on 
Monday,  January  20th.  There  are  some  great 
youth ministry plans in the works for 2014!  
Please continue to pray for our young people and 
youth leaders. 
 

First Reconciliation & First Communion 
Registration Information 

If your child  is  in grade 2  they are at  the age  to start
preparing  for  the  Sacrament  of  Reconciliation  and 
Eucharist. Registration forms will be handed out at our 
three schools (St. Anne French Immersion, St. Bernard 
and Our  Lady of  Lourdes) during  the  first week back 
from  Christmas  break.  If  your  child  attends another 
school or  is home  schooled  registration  forms will be 
made  available  after masses during  the weekends  of 
January  11/12  and  18/  19.  Check  the  front  of  the 
bulletin  for  our mass  times.  Please  contact  Christine 
Coyle (phone or email‐ front of bulletin).  

DECEMBER 22, 2013 
     

 
Sometimes parishioners become 
permanently homebound and/or even 
temporarily homebound. As a 
result, a sense of loss occurs 
when the relationship with the 
parish family is disconnected, and 
even more so, when the Eucharist 
which is the centrality of one’s 
relationship with Christ is no 
longer made available.  Communion 
to the homebound offers that 
connection between parish and home 
for which the presence of Jesus 
Christ is made visible.  We all 
need to be fed by the Body and 
Blood of Christ.   For 2 years now 
we have had committed volunteers 
taking Eucharist to homebound 
parishioners on Sunday mornings. 
Remember, if you become homebound, 
we are here to bring Eucharist to 
you. Simply call the office and 
let us know. Also, if anyone would 
like to become part of this 
ministry, or have any questions, 
please call Sister Linda anytime. 

    

Social Justice Update 
In 2012 the seeds for establishing a 
social justice committee came to 
fruition. The purpose of the committee 
is to respond to the demands of the 
common good.  As Christians we are all 
called to be conscious of social 
justice issues and to be people of 
action.  By being informed and through 
educational means we study each issue 
be it local or global. Recently, we 
have collaborated with Grace Baptist 
Church in a supportive way by tending 
to the needs of refugees.  Matthew 
House Windsor cares for the stranger 
and seeks to respond to the refugee 
claimants that come and stay on a 
temporary basis.  There are many more 
initiatives that will arise and in a 
couple of months Development and Peace 
will invite us to action.  We can all 
make a difference by applying Catholic 
Social Teaching and taking steps to 
create positive change for the poor in 
our midst.  For more information, call 
Sister Linda.      
 
 

 
 
Crystal Byerley, Velma Lefebvre, Florence MacDonald, 
Jimmy Gloud 

Widow/Widowers Chat Group 
Over the past year we have had monthly 
gatherings including those who live 
alone. This opportunity to have coffee 
or tea and homemade desserts in an 
informal café style environment has been 
enriching for those who come.  We are 
all reminded that we need not do life 
alone!  New friendships are made and 
socializing with other people by telling 
stories opens up a whole new expression 
of life.  Please pass the word along 
that each month we hold a Widow/Widowers 
Chat Group and include those who live 
alone.  Next Café will be on Monday, 
January 13th at 2:00 p.m.  All are 
welcome.

Please pray for our Priests, Deacons and  
for Vocations. 

Tues. Dec. 24th  Rev. A. Williams 
Thurs. Dec. 26th  Rev. S. Bodnar 
Fri. Dec. 27th  Rev. L. Mousseau 
Sat. Dec. 28th Rev. M. Johnson 
Sun. Dec. 29th  Rev. F. Allumpurath 
Mon. Dec. 30th Rev. J. Roche 
Tues. Dec. 31st  Rev. J. Kobosa 
Wed. Jan. 1st  Sisters of Service 
Thurs. Jan. 2nd  Deacon. R. Pflanzner 
Fri. Jan. 3rd   Rev. C. Kaminski 
Sat. Jan. 4th   Rev. F. Leslie
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